
A Halloween Thank You! 
Thank you to everyone who volunteered or 
attended our second Halloween Family Franken 
Festival! It was wonderful to see families dressed up 
and enjoying themselves at the hall. Thanks to 
everyone's support we were able to raise $110 and 
~203lbs (92kg) of food for the Edmonton Food 
Bank.  
Events like this wouldn't be possible without the help 
of volunteers and your support of our community 
league. If you haven't done so yet I encourage you to 
head over to the local Macs store to purchase your 
new membership.  
If you would like to stay informed about other 
events in our community and around Edmonton, 
please like us on Facebook (Rio Terrace Community 
League).  
Cheers, 
Samantha Gullekson
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Who Is She? 
Maybe you’ve seen her yourself… I’ve seen her a 
lot!!   Almost every day – either when I’m taking 
my boys to school, or driving back home after 
dropping them off – there she is…  I don’t know 
who she is or where she lives but I want to thank 
her for bringing a smile to my face and inspiration 
to my mornings.  I’ve never seen anything like this.  
She is a good citizen of Edmonton and a good 
deed doer to be sure! She is someone who cares.  
When I drive by her, I always point to her and say 
to my boys, “See, there she is again! Our world 
needs more people like her!”  I sure hope she 
knows that her work is not going unnoticed. What 
she does is very simple – in fact anyone could do it 
if they wanted to.  Have you seen her???   Look for 
her when you drive down 156 street in the 
mornings.  She usually wears a purple coat (maybe 
a different one now that it’s winter!), I think she is 
middle aged with strawberry blonde hair, she is 
always carrying one of those nifty “reach extender 
sticks” and a bag.  It appears as though she is just 
out on her morning walk, but she is also picking up 
bits of garbage that she comes across… multi-
tasking at its best, I’d say!  At it’s VERY best!  And 
to you kind lady, your efforts ARE noticed and 
thank you for making a difference! 

That is it for us, this year! Thank you for all your 
continued support. We wish you and your family a 
wonderful holiday season filled with more love, joy 
and happiness than you know what to do with! 

See you in 2015! 

Carlene and D-L 

PSST… have you been privy to a neighbourly 
act of kindness in Rio, Pat Heights or Quesnell?  
If so, please email us about it and we will be sure 
to find space to acknowledge it in the 
newsletter!	


dlpower@shaw.ca or nohaswest@shaw.ca	
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!
League Membership Rates 2014-15	

!

Single/Couple: $20 	


Single-Parent Family: $20 	



Family: $40 	


Single Seniors: $5 	



Seniors: $10	

!
Memberships can now be 	



purchased at Mac’s (9am-5pm)	

!
Newsletter Advertising Rates 2015	



Business Card: $20 	


Quarter Page: $35 	



Half Page: $60 	


Full Page: $120 	



Back Page: $135	

!
Classified ads also available. Contact one of 
our co-editors for more information or to 

book your ad.	

!
Next Issue: February 2015	
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RIO TERRACE LOGO CONTEST 
Attention all community members! We would like 
to develop a community logo and letterhead for 
the community of Rio Terrace, Patricia and 
Quesnell Heights. We would like to have a logo 
that unifies all of the neighborhoods within our 
community. We will accept submissions until 
December 31, 2014. After the deadline the board 
will evaluate the submissions and choose one or 
combine multiple ideas in order to create our 
new logo and letterhead. 	



Please send your ideas to:	


Samantha.Gullekson@gmail.com	



RIO TERRACE COMMUNITY  
LEAGUE DAY 
Rio Terrace was thrilled to see 
people turning out in large 
numbers the evening of Saturday, 
September 21, 2014 for 
Community League Day for our very first 
outdoor movie night.	



We tried to make it a family friendly event by 
having Kanga Inflatables out with their bounce 
house and giant inflatable slide to keep the kids 
entertained before the movie started.  	



We had volunteers from the Leadership program 
at Jasper Place High School help us serve up hot 
dogs, popcorn, cotton candy and nachos & cheese 
as part of our membership drive. Those who 
purchased a membership got the perk of getting 
some of these items for free.  	



We also had a food truck vendor One Cool 
Cookie Ltd. who kindly served up homemade 
cookies, custom-made ice cream sandwiches with 
Pinocchio ice cream.   	



Tee-Breeze Entertainment supplied the inflatable 
screen and sound equipment to show The Lego 
Movie.  I believe it was thoroughly enjoyed by all 
that stayed and was a great way to cap off an 
exciting and entertaining Community League Day. 
Thanks to everyone who came out to enjoy the 
day!	



A Huge thank you goes out to our Sponsors: The 
City of Edmonton, City Councillor Michael Oshry 
as well as our community members Jenn Osmond 
and Feliclia Dean of Dean and Osmond Real 
Estate for their generous donation to the event!	



If you think we should make this an annual event 
or have other ideas you would like to share 
please “LIKE” us on Facebook (Rio Terrace 
Community League) and share your comments 
and ideas with us.  We would love to hear from 
you. Stay tuned to our Facebook Page for 
Upcoming Events in the community.	



	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 OUR COMMUNITY MATTERS                    
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Kindness is like snow.  It beautifies everything it touches. – Kahlil Gibran 
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   COMMUNITY GARDEN MATTERS            

COMMUNITY GARDEN 
Another growing season for Rio Gardens! was celebrated with a small social—after the gardeners met to 
clean out garden beds and turn the beautiful compost.	

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

If you are interested in joining Rio Gardens! please contact 
our chairperson,  Allison McLean, at 
rioterracegardens@gmail.com for more information and to 
get your name on the waiting list. The sooner we have names 
on the list, the better! The green space to the west of the 
gardens is City property and as such, it requires a formal 
application for our community garden to expand into that 
area. We know there are many people in the community 
interested in joining Rio Gardens! so please sign up before 
December 31st, 2014. Contact Allison now.	



If we have 10 people on our waiting list, we can make our 
application in time and build ten more beds for the 2015 
growing season!	



And here's another reason to be proud of joining Rio 
Gardens!: the community garden was a 2014 Garden 
Competition winner, as named by the Edmonton Horticultural 
Society!	



The community garden functions as a collective with executive duties shared by volunteers from the 
membership. Membership is only $1 per year. Information on rental rates and garden bed sizes can be 
obtained by emailing Allison, or by visiting our listing on the Sustainable Food Edmonton website:	


http://sustainablefoodedmonton.org/rio-gardens. 	


Sandra Gangel for 	


Rio Gardens!	


Community building and sharing through gardening	



Allison Mclean and Ann Smreciu 	


working on the compost

Lynne and helpers cleaning her bed—and 
cleaning up with a bounty of carrots!	
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The wonder of a single snowflake outweighs the wisdom  
of a million meteorologists.
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OK, so I'm exaggerating. But there's got to be a 
middle ground, right? Many of us are already doing 
our best to minimize our environmental impact. 
Others are still at the starting line. My point is that 
the so–called "starting line" is different for each of 
us. I further assert that it's even different depending 
on the day, or the time of day.	

!
Do I hyper–mile? Definitely—but not all the time. 
Sometimes, I'm running late. Sometimes, there's too 
much rush hour traffic for me to hyper–mile 
without becoming a serious traffic hazard. And 
sometimes, well, I just forget. I've been driving a car 
for over two decades. I've only been hyper–miling 
for a fifth of that time. I have a strong commitment 
to hyper–miling, but I'm not able to follow through 
every single time I get into my car. That's human 
nature.	

!
In the interest of being thorough, this is how I 
hyper–mile:	


•	

 slow acceleration	


•	

 gentle braking	


•	

 keep the roof of my Prius clear of racks and 

storage containers (they're such a drag)	


•	

 drive within the posted speed limit (I think this 

one's hardest for me)	


•	

 keep my tires inflated properly	


•	

 keep the trunk clear except when necessary 

(junk in the trunk is also a drag)	


•	

 get my Prius serviced according to schedule 

and wear 'n tear	


•	

 stay those "4 seconds back" of the vehicle in 

front to avoid hard braking	


•	

 avoid use of the A/C in summer	


•	

 no idling while stopped	


•	

 watch upcoming traffic lights to avoid hard 

stops at sudden reds or needing to accelerate 
through the amber	



•	

 bunch my errands into one longer trip out 
from home rather than several short trips	



•	

 pull through (safely!) in parking spots so that I 
face my car outward, saving the extra braking 
and whatnot of reversing out of a spot	

!

If you're game, take a look at your vehicle and your 
driving habits—see which hyper–miling habits you 
can commit to on a regular, ongoing basis. Create 
your own hyper–miling regime, one that suits you 
on an everyday basis.                continued on page 13	



     GREEN MATTERS 
GREEN CORNER 
by Sandra Gangel 

Have you ever read up on hyper–miling? Y'know, the 
range of driving habits practiced with the sole goal of 
improving one's fuel economy and decreasing a 
vehicle's poisonous emissions?	



Were you just as bored as I was??	



To be fair, I probably shouldn't have gone straight for 
the in–depth step–by–step articles written for eco–
advocates by other eco–advocates. Not that there's 
anything wrong with that. In fact, I'd count myself one 
of that number. But in hindsight, I really ought to have 
clicked on the article on CNN.com or the one in the 
Washington Post—ones written for the average 
citizen.	



The acronyms and abbreviations in that first article I 
read were so thick, I thought I was reading alphabet 
soup all of a sudden. I kid you not. There were BTUs 
and FEs and SBs and that wasn't even anything to do 
with government agencies, like the USDT or the EPA. 
And don't even get me started on the charts and the 
tables! Eyes. Glazing. Over…	



A sample sentence: 	



"During warm up, your automobiles FE is at its 
absolute worst (open loop ops, high RR (rolling 
mechanical resistances) in colder temps). To attempt to 
alleviate some of the FE hit, you begin P&G’ing almost 
immediately but at lower and increasing speed ranges." 
(source: Beating the EPA—The Hows and Whys of 
Hypermiling by Wayne Gerdes. 2006)	



Practices such as hyper–miling are great ideas. Getting 
them perfected is also a great idea. But that doesn't 
mean it's easy to put into practice. 	



I think Mr. Gerdes probably gives some excellent 
advice on how to hyper–mile in all sorts of situations. 
But it's useless to me if I can't get through the article. 
And I'm certain I can't be alone in that sentiment.	



Many "green" columns seem either to aim at the 
lowest common denominator or at the highest of 
achievers. That is, they seem either to assume readers 
haven't a clue what to do, as if there aren't already a 
thousand other articles and columns about how to 
make your own cleaners, or how to shop local. Or, 
they seem to be for readers who already know how to 
make a gourmet vegan meal out of chickpeas and 
cilantro with only a blender powered by pedalling a 
bike.	
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The excellence of a gift lies in it’s appropriateness rather than its value. – Charles Dudley 
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                        What good is the warmth of summer, without the cold of winter            
        to give it sweetness. - John Steinbeck

PIE IN THE PARK 
And big thank you to the community and 
all who attended this year’s Pie in the 
Park.  It was a beautiful afternoon with 
cooperative weather, changing colors, new 
faces and old friends.  Approximately 260 
pieces of pie were served (we won’t tell 
who had more than one).  The bouncy 
slide was a big hit while friends and 
neighbours were given opportunity to 
catch up, sip hot chocolate and enjoy this 
amazing season.  It was a Thanksgiving 
weekend that made us all feel grateful and 
fortunate to be surrounded by the calibre 
of people in this neighbourhood  and so 
lucky to live in this amazing community!  
Until next year…	


Felicia Dean and Jen Osmond	
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The pine stays green in winter... wisdom in hardship. - Norman Douglas 

10                                                Rio Terrace •  Patricia Heights  •  Quesnell Heights Community News •  November 2014

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/n/normandoug118851.html%22%20%5Co%20%22view%20quote
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/n/norman_douglas.html%22%20%5Co%20%22view%20author
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/n/normandoug118851.html%22%20%5Co%20%22view%20quote
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/n/norman_douglas.html%22%20%5Co%20%22view%20author


There are three stages of man: he believes in Santa Claus;  
he does not believe in Santa Claus; he is Santa Claus.  -  Bob Phillips 
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I don’t mind fruitcakes. They’re the one thing during the holidays  
I’m not tempted to eat.  -  Melanie White 
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QUESTIONS ABOUT FEEDING BIRDS 
By Dave Cleary of Wild Birds Unlimited on the corner of 122 St 
and 107 Ave, on Edmonton’s northside.	



Q: Will we see any Common Redpolls and Pine 
Siskins this winter?	



Last year in Edmonton and area there were few if any 
Common Redpolls or Pine Siskins in evidence because 
a good seed cone crop in the northern boreal forest 
kept them north of us. The Edmonton Christmas Bird 
Count found none in the city last winter. But this 
winter we are expecting to see some of these birds at 
our feeders. In fact we know of at least three sightings 
of Pine Siskins in and around Edmonton already. 
Common Redpolls may start arriving between 
October and December. The appearance of these 
birds in our area depends on their food supply in the 
boreal forest. The annual Winter Finch Forecast for 
2014/2015 is predicting that poor to average cone 
crops in the boreal forest this year means that these 
birds may come south looking for food. At bird feeders 
Redpolls and Siskins prefer nyjer seed or finch blends 
in tube feeders. Redpolls can be identified by the daub 
of red feathers on the top of their head, or “poll.” 
Siskins have striped bellies and telltale yellow bars on 
their wings.	



Q: How can I attract woodpeckers to my yard? 	



It’s quite possible to attract woodpeckers to your yard 
by offering suet and nuts for them. Suet consists of 
rendered (melted) beef fat, often combined with nuts, 
fruit, or seeds and is the most popular with 
woodpeckers. Suet is usually offered in flat squares 
that can be placed in suet feeders which look like 
cages and come in a variety of designs. Because 
woodpeckers have stiff tail feathers used to prop 
themselves against a tree when pecking on trees in 
search of insects, some suet feeders come with a tail 
prop making it easier for them to use the feeder. They 
will sometimes feed on loose nuts and seeds in 
feeders as well. The most common of these birds in 
backyards is the Downy Woodpecker – a fun little bird 
with a checkered back. The males have a daub of red 
feathers on the back of their head. Larger than the 
Downy, but more commonly seen in the country, is 
the Hairy Woodpecker. Northern Flickers are 
occasional visitors to feeders. And if you are really 
lucky, you may be able to attract a Pileated 
Woodpecker, which is as large as a crow with a 
distinctive red crest on its head.	



Q: What is the Christmas Bird Count?      	



Christmas Bird Counts are annual, early-winter bird 
counts sponsored by Bird Studies Canada and the 
Audubon Society and involve more than 45,000 
people from North and South America, the 
Caribbean and the Pacific Islands. Started by Frank 
Chapman with 27 friends on Christmas Day in 
1900 as a way to protest bird-shooting contests, 
there are now about 1,700 counts held during 
December and January. Edmonton holds the record 
for the largest participation of any Christmas Bird 
Count in North America! It peaked at 1266 
participants in 1987 but consistently has over 400 
participants a year.	



Many people participate in the count organized in 
Edmonton by the Edmonton Nature Club each 
year. This year's Edmonton count will be held 
Sunday, December 21. Beginners are welcome, and 
people can spend a few hours or the entire day 
counting birds. A free beginners bird identification 
presentation will be held at Wild Birds Unlimited in 
early December. Contact the store for details.	



Dave Cleary and Jan Chapman are owners of Wild 
Birds Unlimited at the corner of 122 St and 107 Ave 
on the northside in Edmonton. The mission of Wild 
Birds Unlimited is to bring people and nature 
together. See their website at www.wbu.com/
edmonton or call them at 587-521-2473.	



Keep your friends close, your enemies closer,  
and receipts for all major purchases. - Bridger Winegar  !

Mine is a pretty straighforward list. There are always 
more of them available online. This article, for instance, 
lists basic, medium and advanced hyper–miling habits, 
categorized by situation: http://ecomodder.com/forum/
EM-hypermiling-driving-tips-ecodriving.php	



You might already be an ace. Or, you might still be 
wondering what the difference is between hyper–
miling and "ecodriving." But I'm saying it doesn't 
matter. We each of us can do our best everyday to 
minimize our negative impact on the planet. If this 
morning you forget to hyper–mile, does that mean 
you're a bad citizen? I don't think so. I think it just 
means you've got the rest of the day to remember and 
to do your best again.	



Have something to say about hyper–miling (or trash 
pooling!) or this column in general? 	



Say it to rpqgreencorner@gmail.com and I'll be happy 
to engage in a conversation about the environment.	



GREEN CORNER continued from page 7

Rio Terrace •  Patricia Heights  •  Quesnell Heights Community News •  November 2014                                                13

http://ecomodder.com/forum/EM-hypermiling-driving-tips-ecodriving.php
http://www.wbu.com/edmonton
http://www.wbu.com/edmonton
http://ecomodder.com/forum/EM-hypermiling-driving-tips-ecodriving.php


“A doctor is the only man without a guaranteed cure for the cold.  -  Dominic Cleary 
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Edmonton is a city with plenty of things to do here is a short list of events: 
Indiana Jones™ and the Adventure of Archaeology: The Exhibition - TELUS World of Science	


Open daily thru april 6, 2015	


Indiana Jones and the Adventure of Archaeology mixes multi-media technology, interactivity and educational content to 
create a one-of-a-kind experience. Presented by internationally respected scientific institution The National Geographic 
Society and made possible by Lucasfilm Ltd, this is an event that goes beyond a simple props exhibit. Created by X3 
Productions in Montreal - the same company behind STAR WARS™ Identities™ - this exhibition will take you on an 
interactive adventure of a lifetime.	


http://telusworldofscienceedmonton.ca/exhibits-events/indiana-jones-and-adventure-archaeology-exhibition	



Make It Edmonton! – The Enjoy Centre  NOVEMBER 20-23, 2014	


Shop for one-of-a-kind handmade items from over 140 of Canada’s hottest urban artisans, designers & crafters. Make It 
is the ultimate upbeat shopping experience! There will be something for everyone from fashion, accessories, art, jewelry, 
baby items, home decor and stuff for the guys. Please help us support of St. Albert Kinettes 100% of the proceeds for 
our silent auction and coat check will go to this worthy cause. Pay once, shop 4 days! $6 at the door – Kids 12 & under 
are Free!   www.makeitproductions.com	



Deck the Halls Social Sunday – Rutherford House  NOVEMBER 23, 2014	


Do you want to have some good old fashioned fun? Join us at Rutherford House as we explore and practice some time 
honoured activities. Enjoy learning the skills of traditional crafts and explore the secrets of age old cleaning methods. 
There will be a different activity for the whole family to discover and enjoy.	


http://www.history.alberta.ca/rutherford/specialevents/specialevents.aspx	



DBG Crafters Christmas Sale - Devonian Botanic Garden  NOVEMBER 28- 30, 2014	


Seasonal handmade crafts from the bounty of the Garden! Wreaths, centerpieces, dried floral arrangements, potpourri, 
candles, cards, unique gifts, cookbooks and much more. Products are handmade by members of the Devonian Botanic 
Garden’s Crafters Association, many with materials harvested at the DBG. All proceeds support programs and special 
projects at the Garden.  http://www.devonian.ualberta.ca/Events/CraftersChristmasSale.aspx	



A Christmas Carol - Citadel Theatre  NOVEMBER 29- DECEMBER 23, 2014	


Edmonton's Favourite family tradition continues to delight audiences young and old.  Great entertainment for the whole 
family.  Recommended for ages 7 and up.   www.citadeltheatre.com	



North Pole Christmas – Muttart Conservatory  DECEMBER 14, 2014	


An event to get you into the Christmas spirit.  Activities include a seasonal craft, face painting, and Christmas cactus 
planting.  Live music in Centre court.  www.muttartconservatory.ca	



RIO TERRACE SPRAY PARK UPDATE by Allison McLean, Spray Park Coordinator	



This past summer a group of Rio Terrace Community Members came together with the goal of creating a 
spray park at the Rio Terrace Playground.  We have been meeting monthly and so far are making great 
progress! We recently submitted a “Project Request Form” to the City of Edmonton and it was approved!  
So we officially move the “strategy phase” into the “concept phase” of creating our spray park.  This means 
the city is assigning a project manager and landscape architect to work with us.  All of a sudden our dream of 
a spray park just got a whole lot more real!  Now the real work begins – we need to do a community needs 
assessment, serious fundraising, and  grant applications.  Below is a general timeline.  As you can see there is 
still much to do.  If all goes according to plan we could be building our spray park in the summer of 2016. 	


TIMELINE: 
• September 2014 Submit Project Request Form (completed!)	


• 2014 - 2015 Needs Assessment and Public Involvement Plan	


• Spring/Summer 2015 Preliminary Design with Suppliers, Cost Estimates	


• Summer and fall 2015 NPDP Application Development and Submission (this is City of Edmonton grant)	


• January 2016 Response from City of Edmonton Re: NPDP $	


• January 2016 Provincial Grant Applications 	


• January - Mar. 2016 Final Design	


• March- April 2016 Tendering	


• May - June 2016 Site Construction and Installation    	

!!

The holidays are the one time you get to experience all the excitement of rush hour 
traffic in the mall parking lot. - Melanie White 
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http://telusworldofscienceedmonton.ca/exhibits-events/indiana-jones-and-adventure-archaeology-exhibition
http://www.makeitproductions.com
http://www.history.alberta.ca/rutherford/specialevents/specialevents.aspx
http://www.devonian.ualberta.ca/Events/CraftersChristmasSale.aspx
http://www.assembly.ab.ca/visitor/annualEvents.html%22%20%5Cl%20%22season
http://www.citadeltheatre.com
http://www.muttartconservatory.ca
http://telusworldofscienceedmonton.ca/exhibits-events/indiana-jones-and-adventure-archaeology-exhibition
http://www.makeitproductions.com
http://www.history.alberta.ca/rutherford/specialevents/specialevents.aspx
http://www.devonian.ualberta.ca/Events/CraftersChristmasSale.aspx
http://www.assembly.ab.ca/visitor/annualEvents.html%22%20%5Cl%20%22season
http://www.citadeltheatre.com
http://www.muttartconservatory.ca


ACTIVE MATTERS
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!
Neighbours helping neighbours at Christmastime 

For each of us, the traditions of the Christmas season are celebrated in different ways, but the one tradition 
that is similar for many of us is celebrating with a meal. But did you know that for 65,000 Edmontonians this 
year, the simplest of 	



traditions — eating together — will not be possible without the help of the Christmas Bureau of Edmonton?	



Since 1940, the Christmas Bureau has worked to make sure Edmontonians in need get a festive meal at 
Christmastime, providing food hampers or food gift cards to meet all cultural and dietary needs.	



“Each year, Edmontonians donate money, sponsor hampers, hold fundraisers and volunteer their time to 
support the Christmas Bureau,” says Darlene Kowalchuk, Christmas Bureau campaign director. “We truly are 
about neighbours helping neighbours during the festive season — and we need Edmontonians to help again this 
year to provide the simplest of traditions for families, seniors and individuals in need in our city.”	



Many clients turn to the Christmas Bureau for a few years of help during a difficult time. Some, particularly 
seniors and Edmonton’s working poor, face a day-to-day battle to meet their needs on a fixed- or low-income. 
Some have suffered a medical crisis that has left them unable to work or they’ve lost their jobs. Some, 
particularly single parents, have returned to school to improve their family’s circumstances. And some have 
moved to Canada for a better life but struggle with the costs of settling in a new city.	



In the words of one Christmas Bureau client, “No one expects to fall on hard times, but it’s nice to know if it 
ever happens, Edmonton has organizations like 
the Christmas Bureau to help you out.	



Please visit christmasbureau.ca or call 780-421-
(XMAS) to donate, sponsor a food hamper, hold 
a fundraiser or volunteer with the Christmas 
Bureau.	



www.christmasbureau.ca  
P.O. Box 16000  

Edmonton, Alberta T5J 4B4

Our health always seems so much more valuable after we lose it.
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Snow and adolescence are the only problems that disappear if you ignore them long 
enough.  – Earl Wilson. 
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Snowflakes are some of the greatest examples of teamwork, just look what happens 
when they stick together! 
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COMMUNITY CHURCH MATTERS
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